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	Sen. Ford Sponsors Voter Protection Legislation

Raleigh, N.C.-  Yesterday, Sen. Joel D. M. Ford (D-Mecklenburg) filed legislation in the N.C. Senate that ensures that no registered, legal voters can be turned away from their polling place due to a lack of identification. 
SB 235, Voter Protection Integrity/Every Vote Counts, protects North Carolinians’ unconditional right to vote; it also protects the integrity of those votes.  Upon arriving at their polling place, voters would have the opportunity to either present identification or have their picture taken before casting their ballot.  This legislation ensures that those registered voters who do not have identification retain the ability to fulfill their constitutionally–protected right to vote.  The bill represents a reasonable alternative to extreme voter identification bills championed by Republicans – laws which will unfairly disenfranchise registered, active voters who lack photo identification including the elderly, people in rural areas, and certain minority populations.  Sen. Ben Clark (D-Cumberland, Hoke) also sponsored the legislation.
“The Voter Protection and Integrity Act is a cost-effective, common-sense solution to the voter ID debate,” said Ford.  “It ensures that every vote counts and protects the integrity of the voting process.”  Sen. Ford is currently serving his first term in the N.C. Senate.
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